News
· Resumption of Assisi

Between 6th and 8th September 2009 a three-day international congress entitled “People and religions” took place in Cracow. It was a gathering of representatives of the world religions. The congress was organized by the Diocese of Cracow headed by ex-Card. Stanisław Dziwisz and by the Community of St. Giles. Mrs. Barankits witnessed to extraordinary efforts of the Community of St. Giles at the spread of “the spirit of Assisi, the breeze of peace, which allows people to breathe deeply” across Africa.
About 300 addresses were heard on the topic of culture, politics, economy and religion.
The meeting in Assisi, where even Pope John Paul II was present (1986 and 2002), has caused great offence not only to the Catholics but to all sincere Christians! Why? Because the gesture of the Pope is interpreted as an affirmation of the opinion that Christianity and pagan religions are equal ways to salvation. This heresy erodes the foundations of Christianity and thus of the mission too. It contradicts the Holy Scripture, Tradition of the Apostles, of the Church Fathers and saints. 
· Religious fanatics in Sudan crucify Christians (September 2009)
Sudan is ruled by Muslim laws. Some extremists have recently killed seven Christians there. Six of them were nailed to wooden planks fixed in the ground. According to the words of the inhabitants who found their bodies in the area of the town of Nzara, this reminded of “the horrible scene of crucifixion”, as was reported by Interfax with reference to the British newspaper “The Catholic Herald”.
The local bishop appealed to the international public with a call to stop the attacks. He also urged the believers to pray for three days.

In protest against the inaction of state authorities a religious procession was held, whereat 20 thousand people were in attendance. The believers walked several kilometres barefoot in sackcloth and ashes.

Some time before there were several attacks on Christians in two cities of Sudan, near the border with the Central African Republic and Congo. A group of extremists broke into the church of the Holy Virgin during the Holy Mass. They desecrated the altar, the Holy Gifts and abducted 17 young Christians, one of whom was tortured to death, and 13 are missing. Approximately at the same time 12 Christians were abducted near the town of Nzara.

· The journal Meta covertly propagates erection of mosques

The journal Meta has published information about the erection of a mosque in one Danish city. The article is written in such spirit that it motivates the believers not only to be prepared for but even to welcome construction of a mosque in Lvov, for thus Lvov will also become “a multicultural city”. As for the question of erection of a mosque on St. George’s Hill in Lvov Card. Husar said: “Why not?”
· In American schools the children are taught homosexuality
More than 250 schools in California asked homosexual activists to provide “education” by means of a film which will give the children over 12 years of age practical instructions for homosexuality. If the parents object and claim their parental rights, it will be labelled as homophobia and a court trial is in store for them.
· Whom to obey?

On 17th September 2009 the European Parliament passed a resolution by which it denounced Lithuania for enactment of a law protecting children against propagation of homosexual, bisexual and polygamous relations. 
Ex-Card. L. Husar approves of homosexuality. How can the priests accept obedience to God’s Word and to the teaching of the Church if the “Head” of the UGCC proclaims quite the contrary? Whom to obey then?
· Petition for protection of family
We would like to express our thanks to the faithful who supported the Petition for protection of family. Sign-up sheets against propagation of homosexuality through gay-parades were transmitted to the Regional Councils in Lvov, Ivano-Frankivsk and Ternopol. 
· Second Divine Liturgy before the Regional Council in Lvov

Already for two months the faithful and religious sisters have been taking turns in prayer guards in front of the Lvov Regional Council. The sign on the placard expresses the demand – lawful registration of the Ukrainian orthodox Greek-Catholic Church (UOGCC). 
During the first month the faithful were praying from 8 am to 9 pm. During the second month from 8 am to 7 pm.
The first Divine Liturgy was celebrated here on 11th September 2009, the feast of the Beheading of St. John the Baptist, and was attended by 500 believers.

On 14th October 2009, the feast of the Protecting Veil of the Mother of God, there was a second Divine Liturgy celebrated by Bishop Markian and several priests.
Even the first snow did not thwart the Liturgy; on the contrary, it became evidence of sincere zealousness of the participants, for before Holy Communion many of them decidedly knelt down on wet snow or some even right into puddles. We believe that the Lord will have mercy and grant spiritual resurrection to the Greek-Catholic Church and to all Ukraine. 
The prayer guards in front of the Regional Council continue in accordance with Jesus’ words: “Ask, and it will be given to you; knock, and it will be opened to you.” (Mt 7:7) “Be persevering.” (cf. Rom 12:12)
